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T – Participated by Telephone

1. Call to Order – Lou Putney – 7:20 pm.
2. Roll Call/Proxies/Agenda Review – Lou Putney: 
3. Visitors' Comments – No Visitors:  No Comments.
4. Review Last Month’s Minutes – Lou Putney:  Motion for approval of the regular July 2013 Board of Directors (BOD) Meeting Minutes (with revisions) passed unanimously.       Motion: Richard / 2nd:   Rick.
5. President’s Report/Executive Committee Report – Lou Putney:
· No Report.
6. Station Manager Report – Sydney White:  
· Written report in Appendix A.
7. The Board met in Executive Session from 7:31pm to 8:00pm to hear a Grievance Appeal.

8. Nominating Committee – Kurt Madsen:

· Community Seats up for re-election.  Lou, Kurt, Richard would like to return.

· Do not know about Letty.

· Still need an under-30 seat.

· Meeting will be scheduled soon

9. Development Committee – Nancy Johnson / JoEllen Schilke:  
· Did not meet this month, next meeting is tomorrow night.

· Question about ‘traffic person’, freeing up Laura Taylor to do more underwriting.

10. Youth Committee – Ian DeBarry. 
· No Report – Organizing ‘Battle of Bands’ now that school has restarted.

11. Diversity Committee – Diane Dill-Peterson. 
· No Report – meeting in September.

12. Finance Committee report – Michael Sedita:  
· Met last week and before the meeting tonight to review drafts of FY14 budget.  
· Minor changes made at the 6pm meeting, FC recommends approval of FY14 budget on first reading tonight.  Discussion ensued, Beth Bell participated.
· Motion to accept the FY14 Budget on first reading passed unanimously (JoEllen abstained). 

            Motion:  Richard / 2nd: Diane.

13. Personnel Committee – Laura Keane:  

· Review of Sexual Harassment Policy:  Discussion of definition #3 (Physically inappropriate actions).

· General Manager’s evaluation survey is underway.

14. Long Range Planning – Jeff Harris:  

· No Report – Will have a conference call very soon.

15. Community Advisory Council (CAC) – Rick Hurley:  
· No report – Next meeting on September 11 at 5pm (teleconference).
16. Volunteer Committee – Mike Bagby / Lorraine Thomas.

· Committee met in August.
· All station meeting on September 11 to discuss budget
· VC Election plans.
17. By-Laws – Richard Manning:  No Report.
· Will have a meeting about the Volunteer Agreement.

18. Old Business / Follow-up:  (Executive session started at 9:20 pm)  (Motion Jeff / 2nd: JoEllen)
· Executive Session on Property & Litigation Issues.
· Executive Committee minutes from July.

· Station Manager Annual Evaluation.
19. New Business:
· Approve CPA Retention Letter.  (Came out of Executive session at 10:00 pm)
19.  
Attendance Review – Lou Putney: 
· All members are in good standing!
20.  
Evaluation – Rick Hurley: 


Participation:  9.8
Accomplishments:  9.0 
Listening:  9.1
Scheduling:  8.9
21.  
Adjournment – Lou Putney:  The Board meeting adjourned at 10:49 pm.
· Note:  The memory card in the digital audio recorder filled up about 8:57 pm.
By: 









Jeff Harris, Secretary
Approved by the Board on: 






Appendix A – Station Manager’s Report

To: The Board of Directors, NBSF

From: Sydney White, General Manager, WMNF-FM/HD

Subject: Monthly Report for August 2013 

Date: August 19, 2013
Revenues

With six weeks to go to the end of the current fiscal year, we have collected approximately $943,000 (95%) of the $996,000 membership $s projected for this fiscal year. An additional $39,000 in Circle and Sustainer contribution is projected through the end of the year. This places us about $14,000 below projections for the year. We have taken further steps and have already dropped and end-of-year additional gift solicitation letter. This brought in approximately $2,500 in the first week. The first FY 14 membership drive is set for seven days beginning October 3, 2013. The dollar goal for this drive is $256,000. 

Revenues from underwriting did not improve much over last month and currently stands at $77,336 as of last week. We also submitted a grant proposal to the local Arts Council for $20,000. The Revenues from the Special Events line continue to recover marginally to $24,600 this month. However, this is still $81,000 short of projections with only five events scheduled through the end of the fiscal year. The station has invested $229,307 this fiscal year (including Tropical Heatwave) for an ROI of $24,628. 

Programming 

Our Program Director will attend the annual meeting of the Public Radio Program Directors in Atlanta Georgia in early September.  WMNF has not participated in such meetings in nine years. 

Engineering & Operations

The Tampa Bay area weather continues to continue to challenge us in ways that bring the very best out of our engineering and operations team. Over the last month the T1 lines has gone down several times, presenting a real challenge for both staff and on-air hosts. Verizon eventually discovered the problem (outside of the WMNF building) and corrected it. As part of our own disaster preparedness planning, we invited members of the Hillsborough County Emergency Operations Center to conduct their Citizens Emergency Response classes at our facilities this month. This allowed several members of WMNF staff and volunteer to participate. 

The issue of headphones in the broadcast studio has been resolved to mostly every one’s satisfaction. Our Operations Manager attended a three-day Society for Broadcast Engineering (SBE) sponsored broadcast studio management and leadership training last week. Finally, we review the list of insured equipment, made a few adjustments and resubmitted the list for FY 14 insurance.


Other Station Activities
We are presently working on the FY 14 station budget and projections for submission to the Board this month.
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